The Editor
The Irish Times

24-28 Tara Street

Dublin 2
9th November 2018
Re: Laboratory Services at Christmas
Sir
Recent media comments by the Taoiseach to the effect that “patients come in and they don’t get their tests and they don’t get their diagnoses” over the Christmas period are both unfair and unhelpful. Medical scientists, along with their more visible nursing and medical colleagues and the many other healthcare grades, will continue to work throughout this Christmas period, as they have every other Christmas, to keep hospitals going for the many seriously ill patients who need treatment.
Laboratory services are available 24/7 and 365 days a year at the level appropriate to the clinical needs of patients. Only those who are seriously ill or who need urgent medical attention attend hospitals over the Christmas period. On the weekends and public holidays over Christmas, the laboratory service will match every other weekend and public holiday throughout the year; on the other days of the period laboratories will offer a full service. There are limited primary care and non-urgent services in operation at this time and it would not be a good use of the limited resources to staff laboratories and other diagnostic services at the level required to support such routine services. Over the Christmas period while many in the country can enjoy almost two weeks off work, many medical scientists will struggle to have three days off in a row. 

The MLSA invites Mr. Varadkar to pay a visit to one of the hidden parts of frontline services of any hospital at any time over his Twelve Days of Christmas so that he can see for himself how laboratories are working” at full whack” throughout the period. 
Yours etc
Bronagh O’Leary
Industrial Relations Officer
Medical Laboratory Scientists’ Association 
4th Floor Liberty Hall

Dublin 1
